
MARION COUNTY 
ALCOHOL & DRUG PLANNING COMMITTEE 

2421 Lancaster Drive NE 
Salem, Oregon  97305 

October 27, 2011 
Meeting Minutes 

 
Present:  Lori Doede, Bob Thomas, John Sauer, Ray Wilson, Mark Caillier, Wendy 
Holihan, Sue Blayre  

 
Staff:  Cary Moller, Susan Mclauchlin, Scott Smith, Sandy Stewart, Rod Calkins 
 
Reported absences: Gary Heard 
 
Guest: Tim Murphy, BRS  
  

 

 
Call to Order:  Chair Ray Wilson called the meeting to order at 8:01 a.m. 
 
Announcements:   
 
Approval of Meeting Minutes:  

 June – Approved 
 September – Recognized 

 
Review and Discussion:  
 

 Evan West resignation 
o Due to new job duties 

 Search for new committee members – 3 vacancies 
 Volunteer Coordinator Cathy Crocker is working on a media release 

requesting applicants (10/18) 
o Who do we want on the committee? 

 School district 
 Someone close to the service – Tim will make some contacts 
 EMT or Hospital staff – Mark will make some contacts 

 
 
 



Review and Discussion:  Update on Senior Subcommittee Work   
 

  Minutes are not done yet, but a new meeting date will be set at the end of the 
meeting. 

 
Review and Discussion: AMH/PHD project related to reducing opioid deaths in 
Oregon – AMH workgroup interim report attached 
 

  The majority of the deaths were people age 22-54 in Oregon 
o Dramatic increase in access to programs and prescriptions  
o Prescription overdose increased over 900% since 1999 
o Many people are being prescribed opioids for pain in the ER 

 Looking to create a statewide awareness – Is this something that LADPC 
would want to take on as a project? 

o Pilot project of usefulness of contacting the PCP to make them aware 
that there client is being prescribed opioid medication. 

o Making Buprenorphine more available 
o It is harder to misuses and is a safer treatment 
o Not in the OHP formulary. It is more expensive 

 There is an exception process to get it 
 2 Levels of detox in Oregon 

o Social – non medical and Medical Detox or Enhanced detox 
o The state is going to support more medical detox situations 

o State is putting out an RFP for Enhanced Medical detox 
o Bridgeway  is looking to apply to be a medical detox facility 

and would like the committee‘s support for the RFP – such as a 
letter of recommendation/support 

o Scott will email the RFP before the letter is written 
Motion. As a committee we endorse the direction of this letter and ask that the chair 
write a letter to support that direction and upon review of the RFP write a strong letter of 
support if appropriate. 
Motion passed 
 
Review and Discussion: Taking action on other GAPS analysis priorities 
 

  Moved to November 
 

Review and Discussion: MCLADPC sub committee members to engage with Linn 
Co LADPC – next Linn Co meeting is November 8, 4-5:30pm – Next available 
meeting is January 2012 
 

  Sue, Ray, Bob, Cary and Scott will all attend in January 
 

Review and Discussion:  
 

 Meeting location for November 17 @ Freshstart market on Center St at MCJD 



 Meeting location for December 15 at Lancaster Training Room B. 
 
Chair Ray Wilson adjourned the meeting at 9:05 a.m. 
 
Next meeting:  November 17, 2011 
Minutes by:  Janette Cotton 
 
 
 


